

Engineers & Surveyors

Michelle Rowlinson, Senior Clerk Town of Canandaigua 5440 Route 5 and 20 West Canandaigua, New York 14424

Re: 3492 Sandy Beach Drive

Dear Ms. Rowlinson,

Sorry for our late response, we were waiting for the landscaping which was sent but we did not receive. We had made the changes to the plans required by the PRC and has researched the grass pavers which you have in my email last night.

February 25, 2022

Our response to the PRC comments are as follows;

- 1. We believe we have addressed the checklist items with the changes to the plans.
- 2. We have corrected the plans to clearly show existing conditions and site/grading design.
- 3. We have researched and provided by email the grass grid system we wish to use along with the manufacturers design specifications.
- 4. Our design, grassy swales at a low slope, does exactly that.
- We are including a landscape plan which we believe is in compliance with the Shoreline Development Guidelines. We will provide additional design or modification as required.
- 6. a. Our total area of disturbance is 8254 square feet. The area east of the roadway to be converted to a grass grid system is 1660 square feet. The impact of this change will be incorporated into our overall calculation of the impacts from a 2 year storm event.
 - b. We will provide drainage improvements to address Water Quality and Quantity such as Dry Wells or Storm Chambers as required by Town Code.
- 7. We are providing a complete copy of our revised plans as well as a digital copy this morning.

Thank you for your indulgence on this matter and sorry for the late response.

Very Truly Yours,

Alfred I) LaRue, L.S.